
Closings, Delays, Emergency Notifications 
In the event of a school closing or delay, Central Valley CSD will notify registered 
parents, guardians, grade 9-12 students, and school employees via ParentSquare, the 
district’s school-to-community communication tool. Students and employees are 
automatically enrolled in ParentSquare. Parents and guardians must be on file as 
authorized to receive communications related to their students. If you are authorized, 
but do not receive notifications, please reach out to your child’s school to create an 
account. 

Community members such as daycare providers, emergency responders, relatives, etc., 
can join the Emergency Notifications group to receive emergency alerts. 

The district will also post information on: 

●​ The Central Valley website https://cvalleycsd.org/ 
●​ Central Valley Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/CentralValleyCentralSchoolDistrict/ 
●​ Local Television and radio 

○​ WKTV - Channel 2 
○​ YNN 
○​ WUTR/WFXV/WPNY 
○​ WFRG-104/WLZW-Lite 98.7/ 
○​ WIBX-950 AM/ 
○​ WODX-OLDIEZ 96 
○​ WBUG-101.FM 
○​ WBGK-99.7 FM 97.9/105.5 
○​ KISS-FM (WSKS/WSKU) 
○​ WVTL-1570 AM/100.7FM (WUTQ) 
○​ WRGB / WTEN 
○​ WHMV-LP 
○​ Valley Side 

 

 

https://www.parentsquare.com/community_signups/fe02d90d-1ad1-477b-8adb-c4e65705e674/new
https://cvalleycsd.org/
https://www.facebook.com/CentralValleyCentralSchoolDistrict/

